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Having read the transcript of the “public” meeting held on November 27 concerning the proposed Jindera Solar “Farm” Proposal, I am dismayed that the submissions appear to be designed to facilitate the go ahead for this development over the overwhelming opposition of the local council and, most certainly, the majority of adjoining land owners and residents.
The loss of visual and environmental amenity by those close to this project are NOT ameliorated by the changes made to the initial development proposal. As one of those most affected by the project, we face the prospect of our current rural outlook being replaced with many hectares of solar panels, industrial fencing and “tube stock” re-vegetation, after the initial building phase of noise, dust and  heavy transport movements over many months. Developments of this scale should be planned for and sited in areas with minimal impact on existing landholders, not shoe-horned into places based solely on “easy and cheap” access to transmission lines and sub-station. Ticking boxes does not address the over-arching inappropriateness of this industrial scale imposition on residents of this closely settled area.
The arguments about loss of productive farmland, native vegetation, dams etc do not need repeating but are endorsed by me. The furphy about local accommodation, employment and business support is not borne out by the experiences of other like projects elsewhere in the state and, like much of the detail in the proposal, sounds good and ticks boxes but, ultimately, is just words in a submission. The consultation process for us consisted of the proponents sitting down and telling us what they were doing, with some acknowledgement that there might be some downsides for the locals!

I ask the Independent Planning Commission to give due weight to the wishes of those most closely affected by these plans and reject the proposed ”farm”. Planning, not opportunistic and short-term thinking, is what is required for a successful long-term satisfactory outcome for energy production for us and our children. This project is NOT “planned”.
 
Daryl Klein
